

# Sacred Heart RC Primary School

'Where Every Heart is Sacred'



# Foundation Stage Weekly Round Up -

# Friday 8th February 2019

Another busy week has been completed within our Foundation Stage. Only 1 more weeks until half term!

This week, once again, our Foundation Stage Newsletter will only be available to view online at

#### http://sacredheartschool-gorton.org.uk/learning/reception/

This is to reduce our carbon footprint and offer you a mobile viewing of our weekly news.

Praise and Worship Song

This week we have been listening to 'Peace Like A River.'

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7it5W1FVtTsPlease share and enjoy this song at home with your family.

Certificate Winners -

Well Done to our Stars of The Week!

Dubem

Harley S

Gabby

#### "A Week in Words"

Gung Hay Fat Choy - happy Chinese New Year. It is the Chinese Year of the Pig this year! Nursery children have had so much fun eating, exploring and using chopsticks this week. Lots of children have also made Chinese dragons, decorated Chinese pictures and created Chinese puppets.

Reception children have been writing about what jobs they would like to do when they are older - it has been interesting hearing about the different professions they would like to do - vets, postal workers and police officers have been very popular choices. Somebody even wants to be a karate expert!

We have also enjoyed our literacy text, Superworm. If you are not familiar with it, follow this link to have a listen - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8FpN4dftXLI

#### Happy Birthday!

Isla celebrated her birthday last weekend – you hope you had good fun celebrating!

You can wear your own clothes to school on your birthday – this is instead of bringing in sweets to give to your friends as we are Healthy School!

### Next Week in Reception

<u>Literacy</u> - We are reading the book Bear's Winter House. Please talk to your child about what they see, hear, smell in winter and also during the different seasons throughout the year.

<u>Phonics</u> - We will be learning new sounds, high frequency words and tricky words daily. How many of these tricky words can your child read and write? He, she, we, be, you, me, was, all they, my.

Numeracy - we will be exploring 2-d and 3-d shapes. We will be identifying them through their

properties and using this rap to help us remember them! https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2cg-Uc556-Q

#### Next Week in Nursery

Literacy - We will be thinking about the role of the teacher!

<u>Maths Focus</u> - We will be recapping on all our maths learning this half term - number recognition, number songs, shapes and positional language.



### Independent Home Challenge

This week at home, please encourage your child to peel their fruits (especially oranges and tangerines!) by themselves! Thank you.

## Just a Reminder

- Earring are not permitted as part of school uniform. Please support us with this.
- Children's own toys should not be brought to school, unless requested for by a member of staff.

Please do not open our yellow gate in the

- Foundation Stage outdoor area in the morning if it is already closed.

  Sometimes, parents do not close it which can pose a risk. If you are running late, children should be taken directly to the office
- There have been some cases of head lice within our Foundation Stage - please check your child's hair regularly and treat thoroughly if required.
  - Reception Reading Books MUST be returned on a Wednesday. Your child's book is passed onto another child when you return it. If you do not return it, some children will have not the correct book they require.

#### Q and A Corner

This week, we find a little more about Freya-Rose and Mrs Enright through our quick fire questions!

Child - Freya Rose

Favourite Animal -An Elephant

Favourite Food - Chicken dippers

Favourite Book - Little Red Riding Hood

When I grow up I would like to be a vet.

I am happy when I eat ice-cream!

Teacher Mrs Enright - Nursery Class Teacher Favourite Animal - A rabbit.

Favourite Food - Yorkshire pudding!

Favourite Book - The Illustrated Mum by Jacqueline Wilson.

When I was little I loved the Spice Girls...and still

I am proud of my A-Level results and going to university.

Did you know I have a pet rabbit, who lives in my house, he is called Vinnie!

## A Tweet from Pope Francis (@Pontifex) -

We all need to be healed, and we can all heal others if we are humble and meek: with a good word, with patience, with a glance. **#SantaMarta** 

Thank you once again for your continued support.

Have a lovely weekend,

MrsBancroft

Mrs Halls, Miss Mc Evoy, Mrs Enright and Miss Irwin

Mrs Montgomery and Mrs Moloney

























